
Report of the Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board to the Council Meeting of 22 May 2003 

9. CONFIRMATION OF REPORT TO COUNCIL:  1 APRIL 2003 
 
 It was resolved that the report to Council of the meeting of 1 April 2003 be confirmed as a true and 

accurate record of that meeting. 
 
 Matters Arising 
 
 Domain Terrace – Neighbourhood Improvement Works 
 The Chairperson advised that he wished to raise the matter of Domain Terrace, as a number of 

residents from Edinburgh Street had raised concerns regarding the works approved for Domain 
Terrace.  The Board had been unaware of these concerns at the time approval was granted.  The 
residents of Edinburgh Street believed that motorists would avoid Domain Terrace and cut through 
Edinburgh Street once the chicane was installed.  Edinburgh Street residents were also concerned that 
the consultation document was not circulated widely enough in Edinburgh Street. 

 
 Following discussion City Streets staff agreed that a letter could be distributed to residents in 

Edinburgh Street between Domain Terrace and Lyttelton Street. 
 
 The Board decided that a letter be delivered to all residents in Edinburgh Street between Domain 

Terrace and Lyttelton Street, explaining the works which are proposed and the consultation process 
previously undertaken, and advising that, should sufficient concerns be raised by residents, a further 
report will be submitted to the Board before any work commences. 

 
 


